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St Bernadette’s RCP Newsletter

1st December 2017
	Punctuality and Attendance

There have been 16 occasions of late arrivals this week. Please remember school doors open at 8:45 and close at 8:55

This week’s attendance

Buttons             93.16%
Smarties           97.09%
Year1                 97.06%
Year 1/ 2             97.70%
Year 2                98.92%
Year 3                95.96%
Year 3/ 4            97.86%
Year 4                92.94%
Year 5                98.47%
Year 5/ 6            92.09%
Year 6                98.89%
Whole School   96.48%



Learners of the week

Buttons Class



Annabelle Pilling
Smarties Class



Noah Wride
Miss Horrocks’ Class


Martha Tait



Mrs Sutcliffe’s Class


Ryan Firth



Mrs Gallagher’s Class


Stella Chan




Miss Boucher’s Class


Leia Turner


Mrs O’Donnell’s Class


Alfie Barnes



Mrs Boyle & Mrs Taylor’s Class
Luca Crolla


Mrs Moynihan’s Class


Conor McIntosh


Mrs Mills’s Class


Mary Gormley
Mrs Garvani



Alex Meigh
Christmas Fair

A massive thank you to everyone who has donated or helped put together tonight’s fair. We hope to see as many of you as can make it. Have a good start to the festive season.

Advent Assemblies

Our first assembly of Advent is at 9.00am this Monday morning in school. All welcome to join us.

Mince Pies & Merriment Morning
Reminder that you are invited to join us next Friday for a morning of mince pies and merriment.  You are very welcome to join us for any part of the morning from 9.00 until 11.15.
Year 3 Sacramental Meeting

This Sunday’s meeting is again in St Bernadette's Social Centre (parents are meeting in the Lourdes Room).

Safeguarding

As an enhancement to our safeguarding, we have installed a new state of the art signing in and out screen in the main school reception area. This will apply to all staff and visitors. Also to children who arrive or leave outside of normal school hours. Children arriving late will need to be accompanied and signed in by an adult, and likewise if leaving for appointments in school hours.
Crafty Christingle

Sunday, 17th December 2017, 4-6pm at St Bernadette's Parish Centre and church

Children and adults are invited to come along to have fun working together on a number of creative arts and crafts activities with an Advent focus (including making your own Christingle).  Our Crafty Christingle craft-making activities will start in St Bernadette’s Parish Centre at 4pm, followed by a service in St Bernadette’s Church, where children will be able to bring along their Christingles and have their cribs blessed.  We will round off our special celebration with refreshments in the Parish Centre.  Please note that children need to be accompanied and supervised by an adult.  If you and your family would like to participate in this very special celebration, please sign up on the booking sheets in both church porches. 
Mini Vinnies Food Bank
The Mini Vinnies children will be making their monthly collection for a local food bank on Tuesday next week. They would also like to donate some items to the SVP at church to make up small Christmas parcels for some of our parishioners, so would be grateful for extra donations this month. Please note that if you forget on Tuesday, items can still be sent in later in the week. We would appreciate any non perishable food items e.g. tinned meat/vegetables/ fruit; pasta, rice, pasta sauce, beans, cereals, soup, tea/coffee, biscuits, puddings. In addition, we welcome any toiletries and baby items. 
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Diary Dates for Autumn Term[image: image2.jpg]



01.12.17 

Christmas Fair in school 5.30pm

08.12.17
Mince Pies & Merriment morning

10.12.17
St. Bernadette’s Choir are singing at the Longfield Suite with Bury Music Service at 2pm.

12.12.17


Nursery Nativity at 9.45am in School Hall

12.12.17 

Reception Nativity at 2pm.

13.12.17
St.Monica’s Advent Service 6.30pm in St. Bernadette’s Church. St. Bernadette’s 




Choir are singing with St. Michael’s choir. 

15.12.17 

Whole School Christmas Pantomime at Bolton Macron Stadium

19.12.17 

KS1 Christmas Production at 2pm and 6pm.

20.12.17

Whole School Christmas Concert 6.30pm

21.12.17 

Finish for Christmas at 1.30pm[image: image3.png]



Pope Francis’ Tweet of the Week!


The love of Christ is like a “spiritual GPS” that guides us unerringly towards God and towards the heart of our neighbour.








